
We are five Noosa Waters ladies that 3 years ago de-
cided that instead of just themselves getting together 
for regular lunches, we would form a group and invite 
others to join in to raise funds for local causes.  
 
This year (after 2 years supporting Katie Rose Cottage), 
we are working to raise funds for an EDUCATIONAL 
SUPPORT PROGRAMME for schools in the Noosa and 
Hinterland area. 
 
The aim of the programme is to enable students of low 
income families to access extra-curricular activities that 
would otherwise be out of their reach. 

The Programme is well under way and we have had the 
opportunity of helping several children achieve their goals.  
 
All recipients of funds are completely anonymous ï the 
group has no contact with the families in any way. 
We hold events on the last Thursday of every month from 
February to November at local venues. 
 
We welcome newcomers and anybody interested in find-

ing out more about us and upcoming functions, can     

contact Di Kirby on brian.dianne2@bigpond.com  or 

phone her on 54741184. 

Thursday Girls lunch for needy kids 

Thursday Girls committee: Barbara, Di, Carol, Dorothy and Liz 

Blokes lunch nearly double in numbers 
 
Barry Maloney, welcomed 42 men to the first of the 2014 lunches at Sunshine Beach SLSC.  He said the number at-
tending was almost double those at the December lunch. He has issued a challenge to the blokes to recruit other men 
to join the monthly lunches; there is a bit of competition in the wind, as the Thursday Girls regularly attract more than 40 
ladies to lunch. If you are interested in joining the blokes on the last Friday of the month contact Barry  - 0412 832 832 

Picnic in the Park 
 

Neighbourhood Watch was responsible for another initiative to get the 
community involved, a picnic in the park was held on Sunday 13

th
 April .  

 
We were so unlucky with the weather but around 35 brave people attended.  
It was lovely to have the young people in Noosa Waters involved in commu-
nity activities.  Magicians, Face Painting and Tai Chi activities were a lot of fun 
for young and old.  Most people managed to have their BBQ lunch before the  
cyclonic rains washed us out.  
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Dear Members and Residents, 
 
The last year has been a very busy and successful one for 
your Management Committee.   
 

Maintenance of canal beds, lock and levies 
The most significant and 
time consuming issues have 
been dealing with the on-
going maintenance of canal 
beds, planning lock mainte-
nance, monitoring work 
done and the existing and 
proposed levies. Regular 
emails have been sent to 

members keeping them informed on developments, includ-
ing closures of the lock.  Updates, canal bed condition as-
sessment by property, engineering and other reports are 
available for members on our website under the Canal and 
Lock tab.  
 
We would like to thank the 
over 80 members who lodged 
submissions against Coun-
cilôs proposal for a levy to 
maintain canal beds. Mainte-
nance of the canal beds is 
vital to prevent damage to 
revetment walls and proper-
ties. Following discussions and external legal advice 
Council decided not to implement a levy to pay for the 
remediation works currently underway.  However, Council 
has decided to implement a levy for 2014/2015 on canal 
fronting properties for any remediation works following the 
completion of Stage 2 (expected to be completed late 
2014/early 2015). We have asked Council to send informa-
tion about the levies to affected ratepayers. 
 
We have now received copies of the new budgets and 
works plans that Councillors considered at their Budget 
Meeting.  We will review the plans, budgets and timetables 
and then have discussions with senior Council staff. We 
will keep members informed about the discussions and 
decisions made. 
 

Landscaping  
John Langdon, our landscaping convenor,  and volunteers 
do a fantastic job in maintaining and keeping the Fountain, 
gardens, entry statements and other areas looking so 
great.  On behalf of all residents we would like to acknowl-
edge their efforts which are greatly appreciated. 

Submissions  
We also made submissions to: 

¶ State Government about alcohol fuelled violence. 
They have now introduced a safe night out strategy 
which is available online at www.qld.gov.au/
safenightout 

¶ Noosa Council regarding the new Planning Scheme 
 
Our thanks go to Member for Noosa, Glen Elmes who has 
worked persistently on the issue of extended trading and 
so many other matters of concern to the community. 
 

Sports and Social Groups  
The Association appreciates the value of helping to bring 
friends and neighbours together, not only about the more 
serious issues that can affect us all, but also to have fun 
and share common interests together ï building a stronger 
community.   To help to achieve this goal, the Association 
helps facilitate the Sports and Social Groups and events ï 
please see featured items later in this newsletter. 
 

Newsletter  
I would like to take this opportunity to welcome our new 
editors, Helen Brown and Kevin McDonald and to thank 
them, along with those who have supported them with arti-
cles and photos, for overcoming a mountain of challenges 
to produce this newsletter edition for your enjoyment and 
information.  Please keep sending Helen and Kevin, any 
photos and articles which you feel may be relevant and of 
interest for the next Summer edition 2014, for their consid-
eration as editors.  
    
On your behalf, I also give wholehearted thanks to Cathie 
Martin for her tireless contribution to the Association as 
newsletter editor since 2010, as NWRA marketing and 
sponsorship co-ordinator and as the current Chair of the 
Noosa Waters Sports & Social Group.   She has played a 
significant role, along with webmaster 
Howard Martin,  in helping to bring 
the Noosa Waters  community mem-
bers together,  keeping them in-
formed and supporting the work of 
the various groups and committees.  
 
 

PresidentΩs report 
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Christmas Flotilla Boat Parade  
-     Friday 19 Dec 2014 
A very special date for your 
Diary ï the famous Noosa 
Waters Christmas Flotilla 
will be held on Friday 19 
December, led by Noosa 
Coastguard.  Full details will 
be emailed closer to the 
date. 

 

Membership of the Association 
All property owners and long-term tenants of properties in 
Noosa Waters are eligible to become members of the 
Association.   Paid up members have access to the in-
house Noosa Waters information including the Sports & 
Social groups. 
 
Your participation and support is needed to help your As-
sociation to represent you and to have a strong voice 
about issues that are important to your neighbourhood 
and lifestyle.  
 
You can join online at www.noosawaters.org.  The cost is 
only $15 p.a. to belong to NWRA and $5 for Neighbour-
hood Watch which assists Noosa Waters to be a safer 
place in which to live.   Alternatively, you can complete 
the enclosed subscription form and send it and a cheque 
to NWRA, P.O. Box 197, Noosaville QLD 4566.  
 

Annual General Meetings - NWRA and Noosa 
Waters Neighbourhood Watch   
Our AGMs will be held at 7pm on Tuesday, 12 August 
2014, Lutheran School, Eumundi Road, Noosaville.   
 
Brett de Chastel, CEO of Noosa Council, will 
be our guest speaker and it will be a good 
opportunity for you to obtain answers to any 
queries you have about Council issues.  
 
We wish to congratulate and thank  Noosa Council for 
improved landscaping and maintenance standards in 
Noosa. 
 
Your Management Committee would also appreciate 
feedback about what it has been doing for you.  Gerald 
Theron, NW Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator will give 
latest updates. 
 
We look forward to seeing you at the meeting and en-
courage you to support your Association by becoming a 
member if you are not already! 
 
Gary Trevithick, President 

The social calendar started in full swing with many activ-
ity groups functioning from January onwards - barely tak-
ing time off for a festive break, such is the commitment 
and enjoyment experienced by participants and group 
convenors alike.  The aim is to get-together and have 
funðand helping others in need from time to time. 
 
Since its inception in 2008, the scope and direction of the 
NWS&SG has expanded and evolved and the role of the 
committee is continuously changing too.  Activity groups 
run independently, usually at no cost and facilitated by a 
convenor.  Each group determines its own meeting ar-
rangements, method of operations and any protocols re-
quired.  The S&SG Committee is responsible for ñMain 
Eventsò which this year included the Birthday Meet & 
Greet and the Black & White Bash in October. 
 
5

th
 Birthday Meet & Greet Social ï March 21, 2014 

It was a great pleasure to host the 5
th
 Birthday Meet & 

Greet Social at the Noosa Croquet Club earlier this year, 
attended by around 100 residents, many of whom were 
new to Noosa Waters.  Guests made the most of the op-
portunity to circulate and meet as many new and old 
friends and neighbours as possible. 
 
We were delighted that Member for Noosa, Glen Elmes 
and his wife, Lesleigh, were able to attend.  Glen pre-
sented Gary with a token of appreciation from NWRA 
members and gave an inspiring speech about the value 
of community and gave recognition to the professionalism 
of our President, Gary Trevithick and for the work he has 
done for the community over the last few years. 
 
Thanks to the hard work, generosity and dedication of my 
committee members and supporters, the catering was 
outstanding and the whole event  was much enjoyed by 
all.  Special thanks go to Master Chef, Ian Dopper who 
was sizzling much appreciated sausages throughout!  
The bar has now been raised even higher for 2015! 
 
Cathie Martin, NWS&SG Chair 
 
How Do I Join A Group? 
Joining in is simply a matter of becoming a paid up mem-
ber of NWRA to obtain access to the website, and then 
following the instructions to enrol in as many of the active 
or proposed activity groups as you choose ï anything 
from A- Z!  Visit the website and follow the directions.* 
 
*All  participants and hosts do so at their own risk and are expected to 
take all reasonable measures to ensure the safety and well-being of all 
at all times.  NWRA cannot be held accountable in any way for any 
losses or accidents. 

NW S&SG  Chairpersonôs Report 
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The value of community 
 

We can all relate to the many attractions of 
the area we now call home, the climate, 
beautiful beaches and  the wonder of na-
ture that surrounds us every day. The 
Noosa River is a constant source of 
beauty that uplifts our spirits. After holiday-
ing in Noosa for over a decade we knew 
we were retiring to a natural paradise. 
 
However, what we didnôt know until we lived here perma-
nently was how much the local Noosa Waters community 
would add to our lives. Within the first week of arriving, with 
boxes still left to be unpacked, Barry Maloney had whisked 
my husband off to a blokes' lunch. I joked with my children 
that dad had gone on a óman dateô with a complete 
stranger! Barryôs advice proved to be very sage, join as 
many groups as you can and get involved. Thus has begun 
a continuous adventure of new activities and new friend-
ships. 

 
We discovered that most peo-
ple in this area have moved 
from interstate, and most of us 
have left established networks 
of friends and families. In such 
circumstances there is the pos-
sibility to feel isolated and 
lonely.  We have found people 
are very keen to establish new 

friendships.  So if you are yet to be involved and would like 
to meet new people reach out. If the established groups do 
not meet your interest, it is easy to suggest a new activity; 
there are people ready to help you get started. 
 
The Noosa Waters website makes contact easy and effi-
cient. Please donôt be alone or isolated when there is so 
much on offer. About 5 years ago a group of community 
minded people established the Noosa Waters Sports and 
Social Group. This group successfully uses the website to 
facilitate community engagement. If you are interested in 

joining a group you indicate on the website and then the 
convener will email you when an event runs. 
 
Some of the popular activities cur-
rently running are: Armchair 
Travel, Boating, Numerous card 
groups, Mahjong Groups, Cinema 
Appreciation, Cycling, Darts, Golf, 
Kayaking, Photography, Table 
Tennis and Walking. There are 
two new groups starting, a singing 
group and a ukulele group. 

 
These groups are a hub of 
activity and conversation. I 
sometimes worried what 
would we find to talk about in 
retirement. The activities give 
a common focus, a shared 
experience, there is no bur-
den or expense incurred with 
entertaining as it is shared. 

 
The Noosa Waters Community 
has a strong and well-connected 
core. As people move into the 
area we attempt to engage them. 
This year 89 homes of new arri-
vals were door knocked and is-
sued a personal invitation to at-
tend a óMeet and Greetô function 
at the croquet club.  
 

We were very pleased to meet 
the new folk and encourage 
them to become active in our 
social and sport groups. 
 
Many residents volunteer in 
different community groups 
and I will cover this in the  
Summer Edition. 
  

Helen Brown, Editor 

EditorΩs notes 
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Out & About - Past & Present! Just a few samples of the activities made possible by the 
generosity and energies of Noosa Waters community. 
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Neighbourhood Watch Picnic in the Park 

Neighbourhood 
Watch Safety  
Initiatives 
 
Thanks to the work of Neighbourhood Watch and Gerald 
Theron, two initiatives have contributed to ongoing safety 
in Noosa Waters. 
 
We now have a new web page and a system where Inci-
dent Reports are emailed directly to Noosa Waters Resi-
dents Association Members alerting us to crime or suspi-
cious behaviour on the estate. This increased awareness 
contributes to a safer environment; we are óalertô but not 
óalarmedô. 
 
Gerald Theron has spent many hours, and foot steps, ap-
plying the bright yellow 50 kph signs to the sides of our 
green wheelie bins in Saltwater and Shorehaven. Thank 
you Gerald and the NW Neighbourhood Watch Team, for 
your work to highlight the need to maintain cautious speed 
limits on the estate. 
 

Lost and Found 
Janet and John Day have kindly offered to be the recipi-
ents of goods lost or found in the canals. Mysteriously ob-
jects float their way. So if you have lost property phone 
Janet and John Day on 5455 5835, they may have re-
trieved your lost property. 

Gardens and Bees 
 
When did you last see a bee 
in your garden? Many of you 
will be aware that the number 
of bees visiting our gardens 
is diminishing. Bees play a 
critical role in pollinating our 
plants and without them our 
source of food from vegeta-
bles and fruit production is 
under threat. Each of us can 
play a small part to help im-
prove our bee population. 
 
One step is to plant bee attracting plants e.g. lavender, 
nasturtiums, basil, thyme, sage, and rocket. If you let some 
herbs go to seed, you will get a double bonus, with more 
plants and more bees. Apparently bees are most attracted 
to purple, blue and yellow flowers. If possible we should try 
to avoid using insecticides, but if they must be used, take 
care to avoid killing the bees by not spraying in the sunny 
warm parts of the day. Respecting the needs of bees and 
taking steps to encourage them into our gardens gives us 
all an opportunity to contribute to sustainability by starting 
with small steps in our own backyard. 
 

Ph critical for healthy plants 
 
Philip Bailey, who ran the now closed nursery at Noosa 
Fair wants to advise gardeners, especially those with 
blocks on the canals, of the importance of soil pH, which is 
a measure of soil acidity or alkalinity. Soil pH is important 
because it affects plants capacities to absorb nutrients, 
simply applying fertiliser will not address the problem. 
 
Some plants have specific requirements for more acidic or 
alkaline soil, but the majority of plants require a pH be-
tween 6 and 7. Philip found some soil tested in Noosa Wa-
ters was as low as 4, which is very stressful for the plants. 
It is good idea to measure the pH of  your soil around the 
garden. Kits to test pH are inexpensive and available at 
hardware stores, as are products and advice about adjust-
ing your soil pH. 

The Neighbourhood 
Watch barbeque in April 
showed what community 
is all about. 

Ahoy There!  
All watercraft owners 
 
Become a member of the Coast Guard 
Subscription forms are available from Alan 
Hall. Call 07 5474 3695 or email 
dfc.qf5@coastguard.com.au 

Photo by Doug Shun Wah 

mailto:dfc.qf5@coastguard.com.au
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5ƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘ  -  Book Now ! 

Just some of the special moments from previous Noosa Waters 
Balls and social occasions made possible thanks to the creativity, 
vision, generosity and community spirit of so many members over 

the years - too many to name, but their contributions, past and  
present, are  appreciated.  Come and join the fun!  

Be part of the current and future Noosa Waters stories. 


